From: Clerks@vaughan.ca < Clerks@vaughan.ca > Sent: Tuesday, January 24, 2023 3:31 PM
To: Regional Clerk < ClerkGeneralLine@york.ca >

Cc: Todd Coles < <u>Todd.Coles@vaughan.ca</u>>; Isabel Leung < <u>Isabel.Leung@vaughan.ca</u>> **Subject:** Item 5, Committee of the Whole Report No. 43 Council December 13, 2022

Mr. Christopher Raynor, Regional Clerk The Regional Municipality of York 17250 Yonge Street Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1

Dear Mr. Raynor:

RE: NORTH MAPLE REGIONAL PARK KEELE STREET TRAFFIC CONTROL SIGNALS

<u>Linked</u> for your information is **Item 5**, **Report No. 43**, of the Committee of the Whole regarding the above-noted matter, which was adopted without amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan at its meeting of December 13, 2022.

I draw your attention to the resolution recommendation, as follows:

 THAT Council request York Region to authorize the installation of unwarranted traffic control signals at Keele Street and NMRP for operation as soon as possible;

To assist us in responding to inquiries, please quote the item and report number.

Sincerely,

Todd Coles
City Clerk
905-832-8504 | clerks@vaughan.ca

City of Vaughan I Office of the City Clerk 2141 Major Mackenzie Dr., Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1 vaughan.ca



This e-mail, including any attachment(s), may be confidential and is intended solely for the attention and information of the named addressee(s). If you are not the intended recipient or have received this message in error, please notify me immediately by return e-mail and permanently delete the original transmission from your computer, including any attachment(s). Any unauthorized distribution, disclosure or copying of this message and attachment(s) by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited.